Received

1 0 AUG 2021

Chief Executive

Mr Adrian McCreesh Chief Executive Mid Ulster Council 50 Ballyronan Road Magherafelt BT45 6EN.



Network Development County Hall Drumragh Avenue OMAGH BT79 7AF

Tel: 028 8225 4085

8th July 2021

## TRAFFIC CALMING PROPOSALS ARDBOE Rd & PAIRC Na MONA, MOORTOWN

Dear Mr McCreesh

Following a number of representations regarding vehicle speeds in the above area, DFI Roads has carried out a Traffic Management study and are proposing to introduce Traffic Calming measures within the 2021/22 financial year.

 The attached drawing shows the location of each element of the proposed scheme

I would appreciate if you could bring this matter to the attention of the relevant councillors for this area.

If you, or the relevant Councillors, have any comments on our proposals please forward them to me at the above address <u>as soon as possible.</u>

I trust that you will find this information helpful.

Yours Sincerely Brendan Elliott

DFI Roads Network Development Team 02882254161

